
I am Mustafa Sheikh Hassan owner of Dabalato LLC DBA Mcknight Market at 275 Mcknight 

RD South St.Paul MN 55119. MY Lifcense ID # 20090000223. I choose option three and  

request a public hearing. I did admit the facts, but I did purchase my tobacco from Golden Valley 

all the time. There was big issue in my building during July through November 1, 2019. Sewer 

system was broken and there was no water whole building and contractor dig big whole inside 

my store which cause to move a lot of stuffs. Most of my invoices are somewhere in my store but 

I cannot find right away. I did not have all my invoice available during their audit. I did provide 

what is available that moment. They did tell me to find all invoices within hour. It is not possible 

for me to get all invoices within hour. They did mention they will send me a letter within 30 

days, but my store was condemned by city of St. Paul August 30, 2019 which will cause my 

business did not receive any mail before November 1, 2019. I receive this letter my old address. I 

had a big hardship last few months. My business could not afford to pay any penalty. All city 

council members, DSI, all city of St. Paul new this issue at Shamrock plaza disaster. I had very 

hardship I never had in my lifetime. I had my business since 2009 and never had any ticket, 

Seized Cigarettes/tobacco product. This is my firs time to have this issue. I need help to keep my 

record clean.  

Feel free to call me at 651 431 0525 or send me email : qoslaayeislaan@gmail.com 

 

 

Sincerely ,  

 

 

Mustafa Sheikh Hassan 

mailto:qoslaayeislaan@gmail.com

